
 

Vicki Schmidt, Kansas Insurance Commissioner as Liquidator for Physicians Standard Insurance Company 
1300 SW Arrowhead Rd., Topeka, KS 66604 kid.psic@ks.gov 785.296.7811 | Fax 785.291.3190 
 
 

June 3, 2020 
IMPORTANT UPDATED LEGAL NOTICE 

 
Re:  Physicians Standard Insurance Company – Proof of Claim Information 
 
To Whom it May Concern: 
 
The Shawnee County District Court entered an Order of Liquidation against Physicians Standard 
Insurance Company (PSIC), effective December 1, 2019. In the order, the Court appointed Vicki 
Schmidt, Commissioner of Insurance, as the Liquidator. The order cancelled all policies effective 
December 31, 2019.  
 
If you believe you may be owed money from PSIC, you are required to file a proof of claim form 
and accompanying proof thereof, pursuant to K.S.A. §40-3637. You previously should have 
received a letter notifying you of the requirement to file the proof of claim form no later than May 
15, 2020.  
 
Due in part to the COVID-19 crisis in the country, the Shawnee County District Court 
approved an order EXTENDING THE CLAIMS DEADLINE TO JUNE 30, 2020. If you 
previously submitted a proof of claim form, you do not need to file another one.  
 
The proof of claim form and instructions for completing it can be found at: www.tiny.cc/POCF. 
Please follow the instructions on the back of the proof of claim form carefully.  
 
Claim forms sent via the U.S.P.S. or other carrier must be received no later than June 30, 2020.  
Forms sent electronically must be received by 11:59 p.m. on June 30, 2020. 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  Any unearned premium payments may be eligible for a refund from the Missouri 
Insurance Guaranty Association (pursuant to MO ST §375.775) or from the Kansas Insurance 
Guaranty Associations (pursuant to K.S.A. §40-2906). You should still file a proof of claim form 
if you believe the Guaranty Associations will not cover your full refund of unearned premium 
or if you believe you will have a claim in the future.  
 
For additional information about the PSIC liquidation, or if you have any questions, go to: 
https://insurance.kansas.gov/legal-issues/, or please contact us kid.psic@ks.gov or 785-296-7811.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Barbara W. Rankin 
Deputy Liquidator for Physicians Standard Insurance Company 
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